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ROOM AT THE TOP
Rooms with kitchen facilities for hire at The Hurst Methodist Church.

Ideal for children's parties etc. Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442

KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY
Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in a
different area of the village and its surroundings. During November we think of,
and pray for people living in: -

W/c Nov    5th The Cross
W/c Nov   12th Highbank Road
W/c Nov   19th  Top Road
W/c Nov   26th  Mansfield Road

We invite you to add your own prayers



Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - kingsleynewseditor@gmail.com

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk

Dear Readers

The nights are now drawing in and it is time to start thinking about Christmas,
which seems to come round quicker every year the older I get!  I have already
made my Christmas Cake, but I hope I am not alone in struggling to think
what gifts to buy!  Norley are holding their Christmas Tree Festival  on 1st to
3rd December and Hurst Medthodist Church have a tree on which you can put
your own or family photographs, see the template in the magazine.

We have only just recovered from Halloween and now it is nearly bonfire night.
Although an enjoyable time for children and adults alike watching bonfires and
fireworks, it can be an anxious and frightening time for pets and it is important
to spare a thought for their safety.  Make sure that they are kept inside the
house and as far away from any noise as possible.

The annual Remembrance Service will take place on 12th November at
Kingsley Cemetery commencing at 11.00am where wreaths will be laid to
commemorate those who died in the world wars.  All are welcome to attend.

Finally, if you have ever wanted to try growing your own vegetables and fruit,
but haven’t got the space, then contact the Kingsley Allotment Society as
there are some allotments currently available.

Elizabeth



Kingsley Parish Council October 2017

Planning Applications
Blakelees Cottage Hollow Lane Kingsley 17/04120/FUL
Erection of one dwelling - NO OBJECTIONS
Higher Heyes Kingsley 17/02356/FUL
Development of 15 dwellings (amended proposal)
Going to November (7th)  Planning Committee - OBJECTED
Willow Bank 12-14 Hunters Hill Kingsley 17/03153/FUL
Erection of new 2 bedroom detached bungalow (amended proposal) -
OBJECTED
Land adjacent to Brow Dene Town Well Kingsley 17/02597/FUL
Two dwellings with on-site car parking - Previous OBJECTION stands
Westbrook Hollow Lane Kingsley 17/04305/FUL
Conversion of farm buildings into 6 dwellings with garages & stores – NO
OBJECTIONS
Playing Field The wooden rocking dog play equipment is now fixed.  We
are still awaiting the platform for the junior climbing frame.
The perimeter hedges, particularly around the car park area, have become
overgrown and will need cutting back, this to form part of the new Playing
Field contract for 2018.
Cemetery   Councillor Warburton to clarify details with the contractors on
the quotes provided to repair the rail at the cemetery.
General Assistant role – A decision was made that the works undertaken
by the previous GA would now be let as a work package to be tendered for
2018.
Tenders – Four grounds work packages are to be issued to competitive
tender during early November .
Highways – Councillor Oultram to follow up with CWaC on the decision not
to paint ‘blips’ on the kerbs on the cross.  These were previously agreed to
stop all parking on the bend, including dropping off.
Townfield Quarry   A report was provided on the current position at the
quarry.  Recommendation that the three Parish Councils write a letter to the
MPA expressing concerns and requesting for the issue to be opened up to
further consultation before a decision is made.
Website – The Council is to commission a new website that will meet
statutory requirements and provide public access to documents and other
information.  The council agreed to pursue the recommended provider from
the report.
Vacancies for new Councillors – Interviews will be taking place on 7th

November to appoint new Co-opted Councillors to the vacant positions
from those people who have applied.



Remembrance Sunday – On 12th November, the Chairperson will lay a
wreath at the war memorial in the cemetery, alongside other community
groups.  All invited.
Christmas 2017  The Christmas tree for Hollow Lane is reserved, and
work is underway to organise the Christmas lights at The Brow and at the
Co-op on Hollow Lane.

Parish Church of St John’s Kingsley

Sunday 5th November
10.00 am - Holy Communion
6.30 pm Sacred Space at Christ Church Crowton
Sunday 12th November - Remembrance Sunday
10.00 am - Service in church followed at
11.00 am - Act of Remembrance at the Cenotaph
Wednesday 15th November
8.30 pm Café Church at The Hurst
Thursday 16th November
10.00 am - Mid-week Holy Communion
Sunday 19th November
10.00 am - Family Service with Communion
Thursday 26th November
10.00 am - Mid-week Holy Communion
6.30 pm - Encouter at St John’s Kingsley Contemporary Worship

A warm welcome awaits you at any of these services
Vicar:  Rev’d Pete Rugen 01928 787180
Curate:  Rev’d Hilary Merrington 01928 788087
Website: nck.org.uk

Announcement - Kingsley Travel

Due to retirement, Kingsley Travel will close on 31st October 2017. May I take this
opportunity to thank all my customers who have supported me over the past 7 years and I

am now looking forward to spending more time with my family and friends.
If any one wishes to express an interest in the business, please email me -

peter@kingsleytravel.co.uk
Best Regards

Peter Littlemore



K.N.V.I

PRESENT LIVE MUSIC
FEATURING

Coolhand Ukes

Sat. 18th Nov. 2017
8.00 p.m. onwards
Tickets £5.00 each

Phone 01928 788872 or see any committee member
for tickets

MacMillan Coffee Morning.

Our annual coffee morning was held on 29th September 2017. We had a
wonderful turnout of villagers of all ages and we raised the magnificent sum
of £2050, a record!
We do thank everybody for their generosity in raising this amount.

As you may know this was a “swan song” for us and we hope that someone
will take over next year. Please contact either of us if you are interested, so
that we can pass on relevant information.

We must thank all the people who helped on the day – the WI, Staff, children
and parents at St John’s, Chris Millward, all the stall holders and friends
who helped on the stalls and set up the room.
Local Businesses have been very generous in providing tea/coffee
essentials and raffle prizes.

The biggest compliment we received was – “It’s the best social event in the
village calendar.” It was certainly a joy to see everyone chatting and
meeting up with friends – Thank you all.

      Lynne and Mary



ALL MAPPED OUT: RSK SPONSORS FRODSHAM CYCLE MAP

RSK has sponsored the printing of Weaver and Sandstone Cycle Forum’s
Frodsham cycle map, a local initiative close to the environmental
consultancy’s head office in Helsby.

The maps provide family-friendly cycle routes across north Cheshire. With
RSK sponsoring the print run, the forum has distributed hard-copy cycle
maps to a variety of local businesses and establishments. The group also
hopes to provide maps to local schools.

Interested cyclists can plan safe and convenient routes using the free map.

“RSK’s involvement reflects our commitment to promoting environmentally-
friendly travel options and our dedication to improving health and
wellbeing,” comments RSK corporate responsibility and sustainability
director Sue Sljivic.

“Furthermore, it has been a great opportunity for us to support our local
community, something that remains an important part of the RSK ethos.”

You can download a digital copy of the cycle map from the Cycle Forum
website. For a hard copy of the map, please use the ‘contact us’ form on
the website.

A Message from Kingsley Players…

Many thanks to everyone who came to our latest production,
the WW2 drama ‘Goodnight Mr Tom’ about a young evacuee.
During the Saturday matinee, the younger members of the
cast signed programmes in aid of the charity War Child and
raised £143.75 to help other children.
Big thanks to everyone who contributed and cast youngsters
George Holbrook, Matthew Betteridge, Madison and Teigan
Withey, Chloe Wiffin and Ben Mather-Dodd.
Watch out for our next production – ‘Cinderella’, on stage at
Kingsley Community Centre in December.



KINGSLEY ALLOTMENT SOCIETY

Would you like to grow your own fresh fruit and vegetables?

Owning your own allotment can not only save you money but can im-
prove both your physical and mental health

Did you know that just 30 minutes working on an allotment can burn
around 150 calories!

We are a small friendly allotment site just off Chapel Lane in Kingsley
Set up in 2010 so that people can grow their own fruit and vegetables

locally

This is a great time to start an allotment
 You can enjoy planning your plot over the long winter months

Imagine the taste of your first home grown potatoes and strawberries!

We currently have a few plots available; they are approximately 22x11
metres in size. But if you want something smaller they can be split in

half
Have you considered sharing a plot with family or a friend?

If you are interested in having a plot and would like more details
 please contact

Simon Sherlock either by email simon@sherlock.co.uk
 or phone 01928 787813

mailto:simon@sherlock.co.uk
mailto:simon@sherlock.co.uk


WI
The next meeting of Kingsley WI will be held on

Wednesday 1st November at 7-30pm
in the Kingsley Community Centre

Stephen Pickett will speak on
“Human Trafficking,

Near & Far”
The December meeting will be on Wednesday 6th

The speaker will be Angela Brabin on ‘Poison is a Woman’s Weapon’

Visitors are always welcome to attend any of our monthly meetings

Kingsley Bookworms
Next meeting 9th November 2017 at the Red Bull at 8.00

At our October meeting a dozen of us met up to talk about “The Good Liar”
by Nicolas Searle. This is yet another book with a twist, although, this time,
it was clear that “something wasn’t quite right” from the very beginning.
Most of the group enjoyed it and thought that the twist really was
unexpexted and well hidden. As ever, not everyone loved the book
although, unusually, even the people who didn’t like it read on to the end
because they felt that they’d been drawn in to the story. Everyone agreed
that it was an easy read.

The book scored an a average of 3.7 out of 5, a good score.

In November we will be talking about “Autumn” by Ali Smith. It was
nominated for the Man Booker prize. (it didn’t win) We will compare our
thoughts with those of the judges. Ali Smith has split the group in the past
and we expect a lively discussion at the meeting.

We also got a list of books for 2018 together, anticipating that people will be
asking for our Christmas lists! The final list will be on our Facebook page or
contact me and I’ll send a copy on. It’s a mixed list, ranging from a Booker
prize winner through to a first novel. We have a thriller, historical novel, war
story and everything in between. The list was made up from suggestions
from a number of our members.

Everyone is welcome to join us at any of our meetings or events. If you
want more information, please contact me on vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk
or call me on 07799 067 457. We have also got our own Facebook page
called Kingsley Bookworms.

mailto:simon@sherlock.co.uk
mailto:simon@sherlock.co.uk


It’s that time of year again! The Knoll Surgery will be holding its
annual Flu Clinic at Kingsley Community Centre on the morning of
Thursday 9th November 2017.

New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get
involved with a single event or on a longer term basis then please get in
touch.

Monday 13th Nov Kingsley Garden Club 8pm
Monday 6th, 13th,20th,27th Petits Pieds French Playgroup from 9.30am
Tuesday 7th,14th,21st,28th Shukokai Karate 6pm-8pm
Wednesday 1st Nov Kingsley W I        7.30pm
Wednesday 8th,22nd Nov Alzheimer’s Society 11am-12.30pm
Wednesday 1st,8th,15th,22nd,29th Nov Tai Chi     1.30pm-2.30pm
Thursday  2nd,9th,16th,23rd,30th Nov Kingsley Youth Group

Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year.

The Centre has a great dance floor – it’s a fabulous venue for a party,
be it  Birthday,  Anniversary, Retirement or Wedding Celebrations.
Children’s Parties are particularly popular!
There is potentially something here of interest for everyone : it is truly
a Centre for the Community

Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can
also hire out at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Elizabeth Batey,
Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com



The Hurst Church
Soup Lunch

Monday 13th November - Noon to 1.00 pm
 *******************

Home-made Soups, Puddings, Tea and coffee
- only £2.50 all in.
 *******************

All proceeds this month in aid of “Medcare and Family Link - Myanmar”.  If
you have not been before you will be warmly welcomed and enjoy a

friendly chat whilst eating delicious home-made soup and pudding. Really
good selection of soups and puds !!!

There is even a small raffle with many small prizes to be won!!!

Kingsley & Newton Village Institute

Social Evenings

Our latest social evening was an evening of TAMLA MOTOWN sound held
on the 14th October featuring Vocalist/D.J. Alistair Adams.  The show was
thoroughly enjoyed by all as the artist was very good and put on a top
class show.
Our next social evening is planned for Saturday 18th November, an
evening of live music supplied by COOLHAND UKES  a group of Ukulele
players, including several other instruments and playing a broad spectrum
of music (not a  single George Formby tune will be heard I am assured).
Tickets for this are very affordably priced at £5.00 each so why not come
along and give us your support.  If you would like tickets please ring Brian
on 01928 788872.

EVERYONE WELCOME

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY

Remembrance Sunday, falls on 12 November 2017.  This is
 a day for the nation to remember and honour all those who
have sacrificed their lives to secure and protect our freedom.
Community groups, youth organisations and the Parish
Council, will be laying wreaths at the war memorial in
Kingsley Cemetery at a ceremony commencing at 11.00am.

All are welcome to attend.



‘Kingsley Christmas Communi-tree’

The Hurst Methodist Church is participating in the Norley Christmas Tree
Festival.  We want to display a ‘communi-tree’ decorated with photographs.

Would you like to take part?
We want selfies, photographs of one person, families, friendship
groups, couples, pets and owners!  We want the tree to reflect
Kingsley’s community of people.
Stick your photograph to this template, and cut it out so it resembles a
Christmas bauble.
Post your Christmas bauble BY NOVEMBER 20TH into a special box in
one of four places:- The Village Pharmacy,  Kingsley St John’s School,
Kingsley CP School,  The Hurst Methodist Church

How do I get to see the tree?
Norley Methodist Church runs December 1st to 3rd

The tree returns to The Hurst welcome area for Christmas season.  You may
take your photo home from here.

PLEASE JOIN IN!    WE WANT A FULL AND VIBRANT KINGLSEY TREE!



Hollow Lane, Kingsley (Next to the Horseshoe Inn)
www.elegancehealthandbeauty.com

Party Season Offers
Choose 1 from Group A and 2 from Group B for £35*

Group A
Mii Makeup

St Tropez Spray Tan
¾ Leg Wax

Group B
Jessica File & Polish – fingers or toes

Lip & Chin or Eyebrow Wax
Eyebrow or eyelash tint

Telephone 01928 787870 or contact us through our facebook page to book
* cannot be used in conjunction with one another or with any other offer.



On Stage Near You
Not already enjoying local shows? You really ought to get out more.

We start by featuring a December performance because not only is it being
performed at the beginning of the month with a number of Kingsley Players
involved, we have also received a lot of information about this from Harlequin
Players. To précis, When We Are Married by J B Priestley is to be directed
by KPs Malcolm Barker at The Harlequin Theatre, Northwich from
Wednesday 6th to Saturday 9th and the cast includes KPs Neil and Lesley
Silcock, Jake Powell and John Dodd (all in KPs Allo Allo), together with
Fran and Ellie Hamer. Harlequin regulars will also recognise most of the rest
of the cast from last season’s Flea in Her Ear. Three couples gather to
celebrate their silver anniversary when they discover that they are not legally
married. They try to keep it secret but are hampered by an alcohol-soaked
news photographer, keen to record the evening's events for posterity, and a
wickedly destructive housekeeper who is hoping to use the couples'
mortification to her own advantage. Priestley’s famous and most mischievous
farce promising an evening of great mirth and laughter.
http://www.harlequinplayers.com/

Also make a note of Kingsley Players pantomime from 13th to 15th December.
Cinderella written by their own Colin Smith with music by their award
winning composer and musical director Arnold Ashbrook. A lot more
information next month. www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk

WHAT TO SEE IN NOVEMBER

6th – 11th Altrincham Garrick – Wolf Hall by Hilary Mantel, directed by
Nick Sample, was dramatised for television and is a huge epic historical
drama about Henry 8th and Thomas Cromwell.
http://www.altrinchamgarrick.co.uk/

8th – 11th Knutsford Little Theatre – The Cat and the Canary by John
Willard. This latest adaptation sees the newly formed Knutsford Little
Broadcasting Company present the play (their first - but it doesn't show
really!) as a 1950's live-radio-broadcast complete with sound effects in
view of the studio audience. http://www.knutsfordlittletheatre.com/

11th to 18th Chester Little Theatre – The Things Good Men Do by Dan
Muirden. Director John Turner. “There are three types of girlfriend:  those you
tell your parents about, those you tell your friends about and those you tell no
one about”. Reformed womaniser Nick is approaching thirty and has fallen
head over heels in love with the girl he wants to marry and have kids with.
But then a dark little fling he’d rather forget comes back to threaten everything.

www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk


An interesting plot promises a good evening out with this experienced and
talented group. http://www.chestertheatreclub.co.uk/

15th – 18th Guilden Sutton Players – Flint Street Nativity by Tim Firth,
the well known local writer most famous for Calendar Girls. Mizzis Horrocks'
class of seven year olds is about to perform their nativity play at Flint Street
Junior School for the proud mums and dads - and the occasional social
worker. Squabbles arise when Gabriel wants to play Mary, the Star grumbles
he's not a proper star like they have at NASA, Herod won't stop waving to his
mum and dad and the subversive Innkeeper is determined to liven up the
traditional script. And then the stick insect escapes...
http://www.guildensuttonplayers.org/

19th to 25th Altrincham Little Theatre – The Actress by Peter Quilter - A
funny and poignant new  comedy,  dramatizing the events backstage  as
a  colourful, complicated  actress  makes her farewell performance,  while
dealing with unexpected visitors.. http://www.clubtheatre.org.uk/

29th – 2nd December Frodsham Players – When We Are Married by J B
Priestley. We note a change of programme to include this play which takes to
the stage a week before the Harlequin production so a nearer venue is
available although we have received no details.
http://www.frodshamplayers.com/next-show/

Reviews
Not surprisingly we have had a lot of feed back about KPs Goodnight Mr
Tom which was universally highly praised and I hope all of our readers saw it.
A wonderful story told so well and everyone enjoyed watching this truly
enjoyable tale. It would be unfair to select individuals but fair to say that all
parts were really well played and the whole presentation was interesting with
unique appeal. Great ideas in set building and particular praise for the set
painters. Lucky us to have so much talent on our doorsteps.
You also liked Motherhood at Davenham Theatre where sell out audiences
enjoyed a well played show. We do hope you managed to get to Tarvin to see
Ashton Players and The Pitman Painters. What a great story and cast.
Definitely enjoyed by those who responded. Finally we had reports of It Runs
in the Family by Ray Cooney which ran at The Altrincham Garrick at the end
of September. This classic farce deservedly continues to do well and an
experienced cast played a really great production.

The four plays you have reported on could all have been seen with change
from £30 per head. What super value. You too can do the same in November.
If your production or a play you have seen did not appear here then
please email us and do tell us about plays you have seen by emailing
cheshireonstage@btinternet.com.     John Doe

www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk


@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
                                                 4.30pm-6.30pm on Thursday 9th November

Fun and Games
We have some very messy things for you to do!!!!!

An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option
will always be available.

Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are
welcome to help cove costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.
Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 4.30pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is

WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday 5th November
10:00 am- Morning Worship at The Hurst :Mr P. Morrey
6.30 pm-   At Blakelees Chapel: Miss H .Rowland

Sunday 12th November
8:15am : Holy Communion at The Hurst:Rev D.J. Bintliff
10:00am –Remembrance Service at St Johns
6.30pm- At Blakelees  Chapel : Mrs A. Palmer

Sunday 19th November
10:00am- Holy Communion at The Hurst- : Rev D.J. Bintliff
6.30pm- At Blakelees Chapel: Revd D.J. Bintliff

Sunday 26th November
10:00am-At The Hurst-  : Mrs A.Palmer
6.30pm-At Blakelees :  Pastor N.Willis

All   are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the
children! There is a Sunday school for children every week (Not in the
month  of August) and those who presently attend, really do enjoy!



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860

Local Professional Carer"

"Specialising in the care of the elderly, in particular those
suffering from dementia. I am CRB checked, fully insured, and

I can supply references. My services include personal care,
domestic duties, shopping, appointments, and social events.

Call Linda on 01928 731369 or 07850 445184."

FRODSHAM & DISTRICT CHORAL SOCIETY

Saturday 18th November, 2017 at 7.30pm.
St Laurence’s Church, Frodsham

'CREATION' by Franz Joseph Hayden
Heather Heighway, Tim Kennedy and Peter Edge

Conducted by Howard Kane
Accompanied by Roberts Woods

Tickets £10 - Dandelion, 19 Church Street, Frodsham; June Ross 01928
890736, Morag Bragger 07845 730061



Nine walkers completed the short walk in September, which started from
The Walton Arms in Warrington.  They walked along the Bridgewater Canal,
through fields to Hill Cliff, then through a cutting which used to be the old
Chester Road, it was here that they saw the old drinking trough hewn out of
the rock.  Through more fields towards Hatton and then towards Moore,
where they rejoined the canal to walk back to the Walton Arms for a
delicious lunch.

Six intrepid walkers tackled the Long Walk on October 10th in pleasant Au-
tumn sunshine, having left Kingsley in the rain. The walk was seven and a
half miles long and included a steep climb at the start to the site of Cara-
doc's (Celtic tribal chieftain) hill fort east of Church Stretton. The views from
the summit were magnificent across to the Long Mynd, The Wrekin, North
Shropshire, Apedale and Wenlock Edge. The walk then meandered down
to the conservation village of Cardington where a picnic lunch was taken
after some liquid refreshment at Shropshires oldest inn (Royal Oak). We
then returned over the conical hills of Hope Bowdler and The Gaer Stone to
our cars parked at Hazler Hill.
Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second
Tuesday there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the
last Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break
and pub lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am for the short
walks and for the long walks in January and February. Note however an
earlier start time of 9.00am for the long walks from March to November.
Information on the walks programme may be found on the Walking Club
page of the Kingsley Village  website.  For more information

Kingsley Walking Group

Litter Pick Update

The litter pick on Saturday 7th October picked 10 bags of litter from around
the village. Thank you to all, including the litter pick team, who pick up litter
for us all.
The next litter pick is on Saturday 11th November. There will be no litter
pick in December. Join us at 10.00 Kingsley Community Centre. All equip-
ment is provided.
Eila Birtwistle





GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson
 07791414919 or

01606-624364

Dave the Ovencleaner

Domestic Oven Cleaning Service

Professionally trained and based
locally, I offer a reliable oven cleaning
service throughout Kingsley and the
local area.  Using safe, high quality
commercial materials. You won’t
recognise your oven!

· Ovens, hobs, extractors,
microwaves & BBQ’s

· Appointments to suit you
· Competitive rates
· Fully insured

Please call or email Dave for a quote
or to arrange an appointment:
07876 167254 or 01928 725331

email:
info@davetheovencleaner.co.uk

website:
www.davetheovencleaner.co.uk





KINGSLEY GARDENER

LAWNS, HEDGES,
BORDERS,

PRUNING AND JET
WASHING

CALL JOHN:
07979 198 361



Family Buinesss Established 1999 serving Frodsham,
Kingsley, Crowton, Norley, Helsby, Alvanley,

Manley & Mouldsworth…

competitive rates

Airport Transfers / Weddings / Race Days

Sporting Events / Day Trips / Coporate  Accoounts

Book & Pay Online

All major cards accepted

Sameday Booking Confirmation

4,6,8, 16 and 33 seat vehicles –

All Modern Vehicles with Air Conditioning

CALL 01928 731756
OR

EMAIL: infor@cheshiretravelservices.co.uk

www.cheshiretravelservices.co.uk

KINGSLEY ST JOHN’S CE AIDED PRIMARY SCHOOL
Love; Learn; Aspire; Achieve

Funded Nursery Places for 3 & 4 year olds
including the new 30 hours funding if eligible

CARE BEYOND THE CLASSROOM
We offer teacher-led, personalized early years teaching in a Christian,

spacious and caring environment. Sessions
Monday – Friday

Morning 8.50 am -11.50 am
Lunchtime cover 11.50 am – 12.15 pm

Afternoon 12.15 pm - 3.15 pm

Enrol now or visit our beautiful, caring school
Contact the office 01244 976181

www.kingsley-st-johns.cheshire.sch.uk
kingsleystjohnsadmin@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk



Gasmarc
Energy efficient heating and hot water

Heating Engineer & Plumber  Central Heating & Gas Services
Fires, Surrounds & Cookers  Landlord Safety Certificates
Full Bathroom Suites    General Plumbing
Neat & Tidy      Non smoker

Call Marc now    Tel:  01928 575251
for a FREE quote   Mobile:  07872 835547

www..gasmarc.co.uk

Gas Safe Register
506254

Which’ Trusted
Trader





Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295



Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given



IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS
Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891

Dates in November 2017

Thurs 2nd  9.00am -10.00am “Mum’s Drop In” at The Hurst-and every
  Thurs at this time in term time
Thurs 9th  16.30pm Messy Church at The Hurst. All welcome.
Sat 11th  10.00am- From KCC: Village Litter Pick
Sun 12th Nov- Remembrance Sunday
Mon 13th              At the Hurst : 12 noon to 13.00pm : Soup Lunch.
Tues 14th             19.30pm The Guild : Rev I. Rigby explains “Cornish Romanian
                            Nuptuals
Tues 14th              Kingsley Walking Group.  Meet 9.00am at KCC
Wed 15th              Café Church at The Hurst at 20.00pm.
Fri 17th                7.00pm -A fun Quiz at The Hurst (with supper)
Thurs 23rd 14.30pm at The Wyches. Tea at Two Thirty.
Wed 29th              Kingsley Walking Group.  Meet 9.30am at KCC

Every Tuesday in term time Barneys Buddies for all pre-school children, all
are very welcome at the Hurst Church.   9.30am-11.30am 0am

 Wed-1.30pm-2.30pm at KCC -Tai Chi.  Consists of meditation and gentle
relaxation movement. Really helpful if stressed/worried/overworked!
Free trial for your first attendance!!! Only £45.00 for ten sessions.


